
REGULAR SESSION, BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY, JANUARY 27, 2020 

The Board of Public Works and Safety of Plymouth, Indiana, met in Regular Session on 

January 27, 2020. The meeting was held in the Council Chambers, on the second floor of the City 

Building, 124 N. Michigan St., Plymouth, Indiana.  

Mayor Mark Senter called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Senter presided for Board 

Members Duane Culp, Jeff Houin, Shiloh Milner and Bill Walters. City Attorney Sean Surrisi and 

Clerk-Treasurer Jeanine Xaver were also present. 

Members Culp and Milner moved and seconded to approve the minutes of the last regular 

session of the Board of Public Works and Safety on January 13, 2020. The motion carried. 

Building Commissioner Keith Hammonds notified the board that the State of Indiana just 

adopted a new residential code. The last update was in 2003. He is going through the book now to 

review changes that have gone into effect. 

Street Superintendent Marquardt requested permission to seek quotes for a new ¾ ton pickup 

truck and a 4500 series dump truck chassis.  

Board Members Houin and Walters moved and seconded to approve the request to begin 

soliciting quotes. The motion carried. 

Cemetery Superintendent Mike Collins requested permission to seek quotes for a new dump 

truck. This would be replacing the department’s 1990 dump truck. 

Board Members Milner and Houin moved and seconded to approve the request to begin 

soliciting quotes. The motion carried. 

City Engineer Rick Gaul presented the Engineering Department’s annual report: 
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Gaul notified the board that he has met with Verizon regarding small cell facilities requests. 

They are looking at submitting three projects: Center/Jefferson Street, Jefferson/Lincolnway East 

split and by the Webster Center. There is a 10-day time frame to review the requests. 

City Attorney Surrisi requested ratification of Executive Order 2020-01 regarding the 

temporary closure of Stanley Drive. Mayor Senter added that the closure was to allow the delivery 

of equipment to AK Industries’ newly purchased building on this road.  

Board Members Culp and Walters moved and seconded to ratify of Executive Order 2020-

01. The motion carried. 

Board Members Houin and Milner moved and seconded to allow the payroll for January 31 

and the claims for January 27, 2020, as entered in Claim Register #2020. The motion carried. 

There being no further business to discuss, Board Members Milner and Senter moved and 

seconded to adjourn the meeting. The motion carried and the meeting was declared adjourned at 

6:08 p.m. 

 

 

Jeanine M. Xaver, IAMC, CMC 

Clerk-Treasurer  

 

APPROVED:  

 

 

__________________________________  

Mark Senter 

Mayor 

 

 


